
Welcome to our visitors in Rotary
From the US: Dr. Robert Detrano

From Australia: Victoria Police Soccer Club (VPSC) 
and Victoria Asian Football Federation (VAFF), 
including Rotarian Charlie Xu (Rotary Club of Box Hill)

 

No Speaker Topic/Meeting StyleDate

5 August 2014

29 July 2014
Fellowship Induction/ Buffet dinner at Hilton
Social night BBQ at Huaqiao Foundation

No.189 - 22 July 2014

 

 

Dr. Detrano is a cardiologist from the University of 
California, Irvine.  Learning in 2005 about the lack of 
medical care in rural Yunnan, he founded, together 
with his wife, Chen Shan Shan, China Cal.  Though first 
focused on villagers with high blood pressure and 
heart disease, since 2010, China Cals focus has turned 
toward congenital heart disease (CHD) detection in 
children. During the past four years, over 120,000 
school children were screened and about 700 cases of 
heart disease detected. Of these, 350 have undergone 
treatment.
Unfortunately, approximately 70 poor children with 
untreatable heart disease were also found. It is 

estimated there are between 5000 and 10000 children in this situation in Yunnan Province.  
Therefore it is planned to establish a school in Kunming city with a four person Directors’ 
Committee consisting of a Public Health expert, a pediatric cardiologist, a nurse and an 
administrator plus a director responsible for directing the activities of the school. It will 
focus on these three main areas:
1.  Arrange with the Department of Health for the training and supervising of rural  
     doctors regarding the proper cardiac examination of newborns and infants.
2. Train trainers who will train local rural doctors on how to examine infants at birth and again, before the sixth month of life.
3. Assess effectiveness of the training 

Victoria Police Soccer Club (VPSC) is Victoria Police's most successful and 
active sporting club, and one of the premier Police Sporting Clubs across 
Australasia.
VPSC does not play in a regular league, rather plays annual and one off 
games with diverse community groups, competes in events such as World 
Police & Fire Games and others. While some games are highly competitive, 
most games are social and community / charity based.
VPSC also plays high profile charity fund raising games, raising funds for 

charitable institutions including the Royal Children's Hospital Good Friday Appeal, the Starlight Children's Foundation, Epworth Hospital, 
Street Soccer Program and Victoria Police Blue Ribbon Foundation. Overseas beneficiaries include World Vision (Thailand & Cambodia), 
BICCO Medical Mission & Hopeful Hearts (China) plus Birla Orphanage & Pacific Links (Vietnam).
In July 2014 VPSC and VAFF are travelling to Guangzhou, Hong Kong and Shanghai for a Good Will Tour. The VPSC touring team will be 
made up predominantly of ‘Veteran’ age players and three female players, playing games classified as more 'social' than competitive. The 
VAFF team is a younger team. Heading the delegation is Assistant Commissioner (Crime) Stephen Fontana APM, the third highest ranking 
police member in Victoria.



Last Meeting Highlights
 15 July 2014

Present at the Meeting  

Weekly Thursday evening dinner meeting
19:00-20:30

Location: Radisson Blu Hotel(Pudong) in Thumb Plaza, Pudong, Shanghai.
Tel: +86 21 5130 0000

Address: 1199 Yingchun Rd, near Fangdian Rd
If you would like to attend Rotary Pudong Meeting, 

please contact Mr. Brinton Scott
 Email: bscottesq@hotmail.com

Weekly Friday breakfast meeting 
Fresh Start

7:30-8:30 am
Location: Element Fresh, Jing'an Kerrry Centre 
Address: 2nd Floor, No. 1515, West Nanjing Rd 

If you would like to attend Fresh Start, please contact Mr. Gary Permenter
Email: gary.permenter@gmail.com

Tel: +86 138 1829 7610
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Visiting Rotarians: 3

Members: 26, Rotaracts: 4, 
Interects: 0 , Guests: 10
Contributions raised: 
Rmb 5010 (1002Rmb/table)

Hideki Mikami RC Chiba South       Japan
Christine de Panafieu RC Paris Champs-Elyees   French
Dusan Nestic Rotaract Hult       US
Clement Cailly Rotaract Hult       US
Thomas De Moor Rotaract Hult       US
Bastien Laurenceau Rotaract Hult       US
BjVrn Erik Amundsen RC Sarpsborg       Norway

The last meeting saw not only the return 
of many old friends and members, but 
also the induction of Miguel Ferrer. 
Welcome Miguel.
President Frank Yih gave an overview 
over what has been achieved in 12 years 
of matching grants. 29 grants had been 
approved, a total of 2.1mio US$, including 
donations from international partners, 
from the Rotary Foundation and naturally 
from the RC of Shanghai. A truly 
astounding success. Some projects 

mentioned were GOL (Gift of Life), the 
clubs signature project, focusing on 
congenital heart disease (briefing by 
Michael de Vriendt), the Wheelchair 
foundation, Literacy projects and general 
health projects. New, coming and 
potential projects mentioned were the 
Fishing Boat project (boats for vicitims of 
the Super Typhoon last year), Gift of Sight 
(Cataract treatment, briefing by Dr. Ada 
Wang from China), Gift of Smiles, a 
project focused on cleft palate surgery 
initiated by Vancouver Rotarian Magdalen 
Leung and Gift of Sound, focusing on 
hearing aids for hearing impaired 
children. In addition there were 
numerous ideas on further projects.
Veronica Qin from the Huaqiao 
foundation gave a presentation on the 
Kashin-Beck disease in Tibet and the 
Rotary project focusing on it. Target is not 
only the medical treatment of the disease 
but also prevention by working on food 
diversification.
In the spirit of giving, Club Sergeant 
Simon Maguire and his assistant Filippo 
Garini did great work collecting donations 
for our charities. The highlight of the Club 

 

Frank Yih - President
Sue Maguire - President Elect/ 
                            Club Service and Admin
Patrick Tissier - Vice President/ 
                             The Rotary Foundation
Motohiro Yamane - Hon. Secretary/ 
              Club Service and Admin (deputy)
Anthony Aucutt - Treasurer
Tom Kane - Immediate Past President

Dean Merritt - Membership
Terry Chu - Community and International Service
Sylvain Parpaite 
- Community and International Service (deputy)
Katia Steilemann - Public Relations
Nikola Urosevic - Youth Service

Sergeants session was an auction of fresh 
cherries donated by David Smith, who had 
personally imported them from the US, 
knowing quite well that cherries are a rare 
treat indeed in Shanghai. Simon Tu, the 
winner of the bidding war, gracefully donated 
them to each and every table.

New Member: Miguel Ferrer
Classification:Manufacturing of Industrial Equipment



The View of Hua Qiao Foundation Office
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